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Lƴ ƻǳǊ ǳƴƛǉǳŜΣ ƛƴƴƻǾŀǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƭƛŦŜ ƭƻƴƎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 

ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴǘΣ ŎŀǇŀōƭŜΣ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘŜŘ ŎƛǝȊŜƴǎ 

ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ Ǝƭƻōŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎΦ 

Statement of Purpose  

Dates to Remember:  

Student Absence: Please SMS student absences by 9.00 am to  

0429 305 552  

College Director    Brendan OôBrien  School Council President   Ian Muir  

Wednesday 31 August Jamieson Way Yr 2 Werribee Mansion Excursion 

Monday 5 September-Friday 9 September Science Kids Teaching Kids Week 

Wednesday 7 September Battle for Australia Ceremony 

Friday 16 September  Last Day Term 3  2.00pm Finish  

Monday 3 October Term 4 Starts 

Monday 31 October Curriculum Day  Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 1 November Cup Day Holiday 

Tuesday 20 December Last day Term 4 

  

  

  

  

  

Every Minute Counts!  

CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ нлмт 9ƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ  ōŜƛƴƎ ǘŀƪŜƴΗ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻǳǊ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǊ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ tƻǊǘŜǊ ƻƴ фофр ороо ŦƻǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 



D 
irectorôs Report 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carranballac Community Members  

 

As each week goes by at Carranballac we learn more about our community and the willingness of some to be 

incredibly strong supporters of our College.  

 

Last Saturday the Parents and Friends conducted the College Trivia Night. 310 people attended to participate, 

one hundred and twenty eight companies donated items to auction or raffle, over $13,000.00 was raised on 

the evening (which does not include the ticket sales) and this was all achieved by a core band of nine parents. 

Melissa Turner was the chair of the committee. All committee members are listed in the parents and friends 

report later in the newsletter. 

 

The evening was nothing short of amazing. The entertainment level was of an extremely high standard and all 

from local talent (band, compere's, question, quizzes etc), the set up of the Jamieson Way gym was welcoming 

and perfectly suitable for this event (power point display, external personalised lighting, electronic score board, 

sound system, table setup, heating), the range of activities provided; supporting the trivia quiz, were engaging 

and inviting and the list goes on. 

 

It is hard to imagine and even more difficult to quantify the amount of time spent in the lead up to the event 

and the time consumed on the weekend. I sincerely hope that the broader community appreciates the enor-

mous dedication that our parents and friends demonstrate on a regular basis in order to improve Carranballac 

College for your children. Finally one needs to recognise that this equates to a major event in terms of organi-

sation when one considers the planning and marketing. 

 

I would also like to thank our staff for their strengthening community connectedness - over fifty staff attended 

the event and blended beautifully with the great community. 

 

This week is also Parent's and Friends Father's Day stall week. Two days of selling took place on Monday and 

Tuesday at Boardwalk and two more this Thursday and Friday at Jamieson Way. Once again if we think about 

the enormity of preparation involved pre ordering, collection, pricing, preparing and setting up and then to pro-

vide an 'across the counter service' for four days, the workload is huge. Liz Whiffin has been chair of this team 

with many other parents in support.  $2,500.00 was taken over the counter at Boardwalk this week. Once 

again a sensational parents and friends achievement. 

 

Rocktober is coming up and you will soon see display boards outside the College and receive newsletter infor-

mation. Come along and thank the parents and friends team personally as they certainly deserve to be com-

mended. If you are dropping off your child or picking them up, take the time to find out who they are and 

acknowledge the great work they do for our community. 

 

This core group of parents are also displaying to the rest of our community their appreciation for education and 

the value they see in what Carranballac has to offer. They are role modelling to their children the essential val-

ues of a vibrant community and the development of a sound work ethic. Their work is at the heart of being a 

responsible parent. 

 

We have a most successful HERO program at the College for students. My HERO's; in the community, are our 

parents and friends team - Thankyou for your energy, commitment, engagement, generosity and connected-

ness to our College.  

 
 
 

B 
rendan OôBrien 



B 
oardwalk School Report  

 

Congratulations to our ôYear 5/6 Wakakiri Teamõ, Ms Ed-

monds, staff, parents, students and all stakeholders involved in 

making this performance possible. I had a wonderful evening 

watching all of the school entries from across Victoria and I was so 

proud of our kids. We rocked. 

Well done to our Year7-9 Athletics Team who competed in the dis-

trict finals. Many students placed in individual events and dis-

played great athleticism on the day.  

Many thanks to the Parents and Friend Committee for all of their 

hard efforts in co-ordinating and organising the Trivia Night. Num-

bers of people booked tables to support the evening and fun was 

had by all who attended. A huge fundraising event with great out-

comes. 

The Fatherõs day stall was sold out and more goodies had to be 

sourced to accommodate the needs of the students.  Canõt have 

dad missing out! Thanks once again to all of the parents who con-

tributed to this successful event on our busy calendar. 

EVERY DAY COUNTS ð HERO (Here, Every day, Ready, On- time) 

School Attendance 

Going  to school  every day is the single  most important part of your childõs education. 

Students learn new things at school every day ð missing school puts them behind.  

Why itõs important  

We all want our students to get a great education, and the building 

blocks for a great education begin with students coming to school 

each and every day. 

If students miss school regularly, they miss out on learning the 

fundamental skills that will set them up for success in the later 

years of school. 

There is no safe number of days for missing schoolðeach day a 

student misses puts them behind and can affect their educational 

outcomes. 

Each missed day is associated with progressively lower achieve-

ment in numeracy, writing and reading. 

Getting in early 

Attendance patterns are established early ð a child regularly miss-

ing days in kindergarten or in the early years of school will often 

continue to miss classes in the later years and receive lower test 

scores than their classmates. Itõs vital that students go to school 

every day ð even in the early years of primary school. 

It has been very encouraging to see all of the HERO capes (class 

winners for the week) being worn with pride 

around the school yard every day.  Even our 

middle Years students are feeling a sense 

of pride and acknowledgement for their 

efforts. 

 

 

J  
amieson Way School Report  

 
 

Year 5/6 Camp #2 arrives back this afternoon. We 

can be very proud of all our Year 5/6 students 

who participated in both last week's camp and this 

weekõs camp. They represented themselves, their 

families and our College very well. Touring the Vic-

torian Goldfields was the perfect fit for their curric-

ulum and the three days was an ideal for personal 

growth. The guided tour of the Bendigo mine, trav-

elling on the Talking Tram, touring the Golden 

Dragon museum, visiting the Museum of Australi-

an Democracy at Eureka, the education program 

at Sovereign Hill all create very rich authentic 

learning experiences, with the highlight being 

'Blood on the Southern Cross' sound and light 

show. Our students have gained so much 

knowledge and increased their understandings of 

Australian history.  

 

Well done to our wonderful Year 2 students who 

ventured off to Werribee Park today. We are very 

proud of them! This exciting learning experience 

will support these learners in producing high quali-

ty work. A big adventure for these young students! 

 

Congratulations to our magnificent Parents and 

Friends for their outstanding Trivia night last week-

end - this event really demonstrated the strength 

of our community. And it was GREAT fun!! 

 

Again we say thank you to the P&F for their huge 

effort in providing the Father's Day stall tomorrow 

and Friday. Our students and families love the 

special gifts and our dads are very spoilt with such 

an array of gifts. 

 

Please return Premier's Reading Challenge lists to 

our library as soon as possible. Congratulations to 

all our students who were presented with Mathlet-

ics and Spelladrome awards at assembly this 

week. Keep it up! 

 

Will your child be a hero this week? 

 

 
 

 

 
 

S 
andy Naughton  

Principal  R 
os Myors  

Acting Principal  



H 
ero  Of The Week Awards  

 

 

Fatherõs Day Draw 

Congratulations to the Fatherõs Day draw at assembly on Monday and once again thank you 

to the Parents & Friends for the prizes & the students names from both schools. Our kids 

were 

Winners   

Alex Dorey  Vincent Paice   Ella Strange  Jihan Alla Eddine Jonathan Tan 

 

Canteen Voucher Winners  

Abbey Molloy  Cody Burgess  Musa Dramay  Ali Jamsheer  

 

Weekly HERO Winners  

Jamieson Way School 

Selina Jong     Demetri Beall  

Hayley Ruskin    Madeline Trabert 

Cody Hayes     Luka Ristivojevic 

Riley Krygger  

Joshua Brewster-Davies 

Tahlia Krygger 

Chloe Gardiner 

Tanika McGuinness  

Boardwalk School 

Liam Farrell    Gus Robinson    

Sophie Moriarty   Saket Samala 

Gemma Street    Stephanie Tan 

Sally Hodgkins    Sebastian Ririnui 

Will Strange     Felicity Appleton 

Poppy McAteer    Victoria Choo 

Jasmine Ali     Geneva Lownds 

Malachi Tuikolovatu  

 

K 
orea Student Exchange  

 

 

 

In February this year we hosted 30 students from the YMCA in Busan.  

 

During February next year we will be hosting another group of stu-

dents and are seeking support from families who would be willing to 

home stay the students for 2 weeks. Students generally stay in pairs 

and share a room.  

 

If you are interested in supporting the program please contact Lesley 

Hall on 9395 3533 by Wednesday September 14. 

 



 

Here. Everyday. Ready. Ontimeõ.  

We are encouraging all parents to support our initiative and to be aware 

that your child needs to be at school everyday and on time.  
As part of our initiative we have a number of projects on the go,they are:  

A Year 9 elective Project - decorating amenities at BW with ôSuperhero charactersõ. 

An initiative across the college. Early Years and Middle Years ôHEROõ weekly 

awards presented to students at assembly.  

Up, up and away Superheroõs from ôTeam HERO 2016 

ΨIŜǊŜΦ 9ǾŜǊȅŘŀȅΦwŜŀŘȅΦhƴǝƳŜ  
ΨtŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǎƻ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀ ΨIΦ9ΦwΦhΩ  

ŜǾŜǊȅ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¢ƘŀƴƪȅƻǳΦΩ 

CNN T.V  

weekly  

Puppet ôshowõ 

ôSuperheroõ  

Musicõ  

welcoming  

studentõs each day. 

Our  

Year 9  

ôSuperheroõ  

Elective  

project  



S 
tudent Awards  

Francois Jordaan,  

Kayla West,  

Nikolas Stankovic,  

Brodie Hinkson  

Derek Ho 

Danielle Begovic 

Jaimee Snow  

Renney Pollard 

Abdul Kashif 

Keanen Theron 

Estelle Rollo 

Dannika Arvanitakis 

Hayley Moore-Kolakovic  

Tayla Bargwamma  

Fadia Ghates 

Trang Huynh 

Bianca Sekic 

Julian Suisala 

Mia Su 

Ethan Ariyagama 

Cooper Janes 

Charlotte Wendelborn 

Aayan Mubeen 

Lucy Pio 

Ounkar Pahal  

Milan Kovacevic  

Chantelle Ferris  

Evie Jackson 

Stephanie Tan 

Jaymi Rowarth 

Kari Sarol 

Jaymi Rowarth 

Logan Loncar 

Stan Varvarousis 

Guylaine Ibizi 

Aparna Natarajan 

Cody Siborowski 

   

 

 

 

Riley Burgess 

Arav Jaiswal 

Bavna Prasannakumar 

Halo Jenkins  

Darby Turner  

Pao Nawong  

Teresa Dak  

Alina Khawar  

Jayden Lee  

Cody Evans  

Felicity Appleton 

Evan Koratzopolous 

Ayman Alla Eddine 

Saron Berehe 

 

Music  Awards  

Tahlia Krygger           Cielle Ash   Logan Lopes    Alicia Stanton ð  Audrey Abelard   

Donjeta Beqa  Jayllene Bobadilla Nana Haida    Preksha Patel  Hassan Elmi  

 

Art Awards  

Chyler Palu   Dylan Velickovski  Jemima Thompson   Jaxon Jennings 

Corker Winners  

Early Years. Riley Parks 2Quartz 

Middle Years. Mia Jackson. 5/6 Turquoise 

Congratulations to all of our award winners this fortnight!  

 

 

 
 

Carranballac P-9 College will be celebrating Literacy and Numeracy Week early next term. There will 

be lots of fun activities for students to take part in at school. Keep an eye on the newsletter, notice 

boards and the College website for upcoming event details. 

https://carranballac.vic.jdlf.com.au/Records/User.aspx?userId=125
https://carranballac.vic.jdlf.com.au/Records/User.aspx?userId=447
https://carranballac.vic.jdlf.com.au/Records/User.aspx?userId=545
https://carranballac.vic.jdlf.com.au/Records/User.aspx?userId=1081


 

The newsletter is a major communication tool 

for parents to keep up to date with important 

information, events, happenings and student 

celebrations.  

 

Did you know that you can subscribe to our 

College Newsletter?  

 

Go to the College Website www.carranballac.vic.edu.au , under the Cal-

endar on the right hand side, click òSubscribeó, complete your details 

and click òSaveó. You will receive an email notification each fortnight 

with a link to the newsletter page of our website.  

 

Our aim is for all parents to receive the newsletter electronically. This 

will cut down on hardcopy productions costs so funds can be re -

distributed directly to student resources. 

 

 
 

We encourage you to subscribe!! 

 

 

Parents if you subscribe to the Newsletter by 

the end of Term 3, you will go into a draw to 

win an ASUS Windows 10 Notebook. 

 

FORTNIGHTLY NEWSLETTER 

Carranballac P -9 College   

http://www.carranballac.vic.edu.au


   Kids Teaching Kids  

Kids Teaching Kids is a program whereby all students at the College cele-

brate Science Week each year. Each class invites another class to attend a 

workshop, performance or activity which is based around environmental sci-

ence.  

 

We celebrate Science Week in Kids Teaching Kids Week from Monday 5 Sep-

tember to Friday 9 September. 

 

The College also hosts the KTK Western Region Conference on site during 

that week whereby other schools join us and take part in workshops. In 

2016, Year 7 will assist with organisation at Boardwalk School on Wednes-

day 7 September and Year 5/6 classes conduct the second day of that con-

ference at Jamieson Way School, on Thursday 8 September. Finally a select-

ed group of students will represent us at the Melbourne Water KTK Confer-

ence on Monday 24 and Tuesday 25 October at Melbourne University.  

 

Sponsor for KTK week 2016 is the Department of Environment, 
Land, Water & Planning.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
The Wyndham Learning Festival Working Group invites you to the Opening Night 
of the inaugural Festival. Proudly sponsored by Avalon Airport.  
 
We are very excited to launch the first ever Learning Festival in the City of Wyndham. This 
festival is highlighting the breadth of opportunities and  benefits of lifelong learning in our 
community.  
 

Guest Speaker: Maxine McKew 
  

Complimentary finger food and drinks on arrival  
  

When:  5pm-8.30pm, Wednesday 31 August 2016 

Where:  Wyndham Cultural Centre, 177 Watton St, Werribee 

RSVP: Jessica - jessicab@wyndhamcec.org.au before Friday 19 August  

 

 

 

 

Well done to those students who have already completed the Victorian Premierôs Reading Challenge. The Challenge 

ends shortly so if you are not yet finished, keep reading!  

The College has a good selection of Reading Challenge books for all levels, available for borrowing from our Librar-

ies. Look for the books with the colour coded Victorian Premiers Reading Challenge labels and you will know these 

are part of the challenge booklist.  

The colour coding is as follows:

 

Participating students please send your reading record sheets to your Library regularly so that your progress can be 

recorded. 

Reading records need to be completed and given to Library staff by Wednesday 31 August 
to allow time for all data to be entered. The challenge officially ends on Friday 9 September  

 

Prep ï 2 Yellow 

Year 3 ï 4 Green 

Year 5 ï 6 Pink/Purple 

Year 7 ï 8 Orange 

Year 9 - 10 Blue 



                                   

 

 

H 
ouse Points  

             

 

Boardwalk School                           Jamieson Way School  

Cheetham:         43:                                        Sea Eagles:  185   

RAAF:   39                                       Cheetham:  223 

Sea Eagles:  34:                                          Golden Wattle:   189 

Golden Wattle:  26:                                          RAAF:          152 


